Paulette Burdick has requested the following information regarding textbooks:

QUESTION:  Do all schools follow the same practice of distributing textbooks to students?

RESPONSE:  The 2000 Florida Legislature passed legislation outlined in State Statute 1006.28 (1) requiring the School Board to "provide adequate textbooks and other instructional materials for all students.”  The term 'adequate instructional materials' means a sufficient number of textbooks or sets of materials serving as the basis for instruction “for each student in the core courses of mathematics, language arts, science, social studies, reading, and literature except for instruction for which the School Advisory Council approves the use of a program that does not include a textbook as a major tool of instruction."
 

Our district is in compliance with this statutory requirement in that it purchases enough copies of textbooks in the core courses of these subjects for each student to have a book.  It has not been the practice of the District to purchase a book for each student to keep at home plus a set of texts to be used in class.  The funding for instructional materials is based on unweighted FTE and does not provide adequate funding to purchase books to be kept at home and another set to be used solely in school.

In some cases individual schools have made the decision to use only class sets and not allow students to take the books home.  The use of class sets is allowed by School Board Policy 8.122 (1)(c).  School Board Policy 8.122 (1)(c) states the following regarding the use of class sets:  "Any decision by a school to use class sets or not to issue textbooks or other instructional materials that are provided by the District on a one-per-student basis shall be communicated to parents and area superintendents.  In all instances, District curricular staff and school staff shall ensure that students have adequate materials for both in-class study and homework arrangements."  Schools that elect to use class sets have established practices to ensure that students have access to textbooks for homework purposes.
 

The budget for textbooks is not allocated to each school principal's budget.  The state categorical fund for instructional materials resides within the Instructional Materials Department budget.  That Department ensures that the District is in compliance with State Statute 1006.28 by purchasing a book for each student in the core courses during the first 2 years of the adoption period.  Principals are not responsible for purchasing textbooks in the core courses.  They are, however, held accountable for paying for 75% of the value of losses reported by school level staff at the end of each year.
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